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(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes - Monday, August 13, 2018
10:00-11:00 am - The Perley School Conference Room
In attendance: Selectman Doug Dawes, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Police Chief Don Cudmore, Dir. of Curriculums, Collin MacDonald, Dir. Of Facilities & Technology, Michael Anderson, School Committee Member, Pam Lundquist. 
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE
We approved the Meeting Minutes for 6/21/2018.
INFORMATION FOR THE COMMITTEE
We discussed inviting others, such as our COA and Park & Rec directors, to join the Steering Committee. Also we spoke about ideas for the (5) Community Meetings to include speaker Diane Knight (about tobacco & vaping), COAAST (dramatic presentation on addiction), Hidden in Plain Sight (parent education on signs to look for), and ALIVE/Express Yourself on mental health/suicide prevention. Perhaps also Dr. Ruth Potee. The Committee believes that coordinating evening presentations with school presentations where possible would work best. Chief Cudmore requested a budget update included in the minutes; see below. 
NEW BUSINESS

The Chair moved to approve payment for the invoice# 00514440-IN from the Mendez Foundation presented by Collin MacDonald for the purchase of the “Too Good for Drugs” Curriculum for grades K-12, for $14,233.90, dated 7/31/2018. Chief Mitchell seconded the motion, and payment was unanimously approved. These curriculums have specific material for each grade, making them very age-appropriate, with course material for each that is consistent and spirals through the years.  Too Good puts social and emotional learning to work through fun and interactive lessons, building the self-confidence young people need to make healthy choices and achieve success.  http://www.toogoodprograms.org 

http://www.toogoodprograms.org/catalog/view/theme/mendez/files/Too%20Good%20Info%20Sheet.pdf
OLD BUSINESS: 

As part of a Vaping Diversionary Program previously discussed, Michael Anderson presented a proposal to purchase (20 devices, 18 for the high school and 2 for the Penn Brook) Fly Sense devices for a total of $14,465.00. These devices are to be placed in school bathrooms. They sense air quality changes and general noise levels, to alert administrators to vaping and fights/violence breaking out in student bathrooms. When an air quality or noise level change is detected, a text goes out to administrators, who can then respond. 
Mike Anderson showed us a Good Morning America segment on the devices, which said that currently 11.3% of HS students and 3% of MS students are vaping, with growth expected. 
Mike called 3 school districts who currently use the devices. Two out of the three school districts (in NY & NJ) gave highly positive reviews, saying the number of alerts/incidents as well as bathroom vandalism have gone down over time. The 3rd district (in CA) was unavailable, will call back. https://www.sotertechnologies.com/flysense 
Chief Cudmore moved to approve to approve expenditure of up to $7,500 to purchase the Fly Sense devices at this time from Soter Technologies. Pam Lundquist seconded, and the Committee voted unanimously to approve. 
It is the agreed upon intention of the Committee to purchase the remainder of the Fly Sense devices needed in November, when the GeorgetownCARES account will be replenished with $20,000. 

NEXT MEETINGS 

The Committee agreed to continue our monthly (open) meetings for the Steering Committee on the 3rd Thursday (approximately) of every month, between 10:00 & 11:00am at the Perley School. In addition, we will also hold (open) meetings at night every other month for the general membership, ie, the community, to inform & engage them and accommodate their schedules. A potential schedule will be as follows: 
Steering Committee Meetings, Thursdays, 10:00-11:00am – The Perley School
September 20th, 2018
October 18th, 2018
November 15th, 2018
December 13th, 2018
January 17th, 2019
February 14th, 2019
March 21st, 2019; April 25th, 2019; May 16th, 2019; June 20th, 2019
Community Meetings, Tuesdays, 6:30-8:30pm – GMHS, the Library or Perley
September 25th, 2018; November 13th, 2018; January 15th, 2019; March 19th, 2019
May 14th, 2019
ADJOURNMENT    
Meeting Adjourned at 11:35 am.

Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
GeorgetownCARES BUDGET

Distributions will amount to $10K in FY17, $15K in FY18, $20K in FY19, $25K in FY20, and $25K in FY21. Leading to a total of $95K of contributions from Healthy Pharms. 

Deposits in November to Account Town of Georgetown #18-18.

FY17

November Deposit from Healthy Pharms: $10,000 – No Expenses.

FY18

November Deposit from Healthy Pharms: $15,000

Expenses:  $1,000.00 - To Kip Durney for Website Development, Jan. 2018


     $39.95 - To Anthony D’Amato for Logo Devel., June 2018

        $14,233.90 - To Mendez Foundation for Too Good for Drugs,  









Curriculum, July 2018

TOTAL      $15,273.85 
 SPENT

            8/13/18 Approved for Fly Sense: $7,500.00, leaving $2,226.15 in account. 

Total Available: $2,226.15

Total Deposited from Healthy Pharms: $25,000

FY19

November Deposit from Healthy Pharms: $20,000

Expenses:

Total Available: $22,226.15

Total Deposited from Healthy Pharms: $45,000

FY20

November Deposit from Healthy Pharms: $25,000

Expenses:

Total Deposited from Healthy Pharms: $70,000

FY21

November Deposit from Healthy Pharms: $25,000

Expenses:

Total Deposited from Healthy Pharms: $95,000
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